

My Dear Parishioners,

Last Sunday at all the Masses I shared some items of good news! Today, I present that news in writing for those who may not have been with us and for the good of the order. Know of my gratitude for your goodness to our parish and my gratitude to God in allowing me to serve as your Pastor.

Peace,

Fr. Rogers

## ST PATRICK RENOVATION RECOGNIZED

## **WITH 2022 TRUMBAUER AWARD**

On Thursday, November 3<sup>rd</sup>, our Church Renovation was recognized as our Architects Archer & Buchanan (A&B) received the Trumbauer Award for their work in the 2019 Project. Presented by the Philadelphia Chapter of the Institute of Classical Architecture and Art, the Trumbauer Award honors exemplary work in architecture, design, planning, landscape, decorative, and fine arts that preserve and advance the classical tradition. Horace Trumbauer (1868-1938) was an internationally renowned architect and Philadelphia native. Among other things, he designed the Philadelphia Museum of Art and the Philadelphia Free Library. The Award recognizes contemporary projects that express the breadth and inclusiveness present in Trumbauer's expansive work. This year, awardees were from Pennsylvania, Michigan, Ohio, and areas of New Jersey, New York, Delaware, and Maryland. Congratulations to Patrick Mohan, our parishioner and member of the A&B Team for his good work.

## LIVING STONES APPEAL MATCHING GIFT CHALLENGE

A Friend of St. Patrick Church has presented a Matching Gift Challenge to assist us in our exciting <u>Connecting the Cornerstones Project</u>. This will serve to double the impact of every donation and pledge that comes forward for our Appeal, up to \$400,000! The Deadline for this matching gift offer is December 31, 2022 and is dependent on us reaching \$400,000 in pledges/ donations by that time. This phenomenal gift enables us to raise \$800,000 in pledges/donations by the end of the calendar year.

For more information, about this please visit our parish website or call the parish office. Please consider now, your participation in this year long appeal and fill out your pledge cards. Keep in mind this matching gift offer ends on December 31, but the appeal extends through Calendar Year 2023. As such, you have the entire year to make your full donation pledge. For now, simply make that pledge so that we can make this matching gift challenge a reality!



COMMUNION OF SAINTS WITH

SEMINARIAN AUGUSTINE

**REIMERS** 

Thursday, November 17, 2022 in the St. Joseph Room.

You are welcome to join Seminarian Augustine for a presentation and discussion on the saints. This evening will help all of us come to a deeper understanding of who the saints are, how they are active in our lives, and help us to grow in relationship with them.

oin fellow parishioners on Sunday, November 20, 2022 for the
Ecumenical Thanksgiving Service at St. Michael's Lutheran Church
ocated at 109 E. Doe Run Road in Unionville at 7PM.

You are invited to attend the 2022 Christmas Bazaar and Craft Fair at Assumption BVM Parish located on State Road in West Grove. This event will be held on Saturday, November 19 from 9AM-3PM. Indoor and outdoor vendors will be available.

236